Attention to:

Plan Commission Director of Shelby County

Opposition opinion against opening South of Rolling Ridge Rd. and other neighbor roads.

November 19, 2019

Dear Plan Commission Director of Shelby County,

We received the information regarding new residential development plan that requests to open Rolling Ridge Rd and other neighbor roads to South. We are so disappointed about this plan, and would like to strongly oppose to the idea. We have been living at current address on Rolling Ridge Rd over 20 years, and enjoying safe and quiet circumstance due to moderately isolated area with dead end road. We want to emphasize that this is a value of this area, and the reason why people live here. This is ideal circumstance for families who has small children. This gives value not only to residents but also to Shelby County. Once these roads are opened to the new area, we believe that we lose the value. We worry about traffic increase due to not only by population increase but also bypassing traffic who avoid traffic signal. We hope you consider more about safe and better residential circumstance rather than just convenience. We don't foresee any problems if they make their own access road from state road 9. They have liberty to develop their new residential area, but no right to take away our important value. We believe all our neighbors who lives Edge Hill, Crest and Fountain Lake area can agree with this. We strongly hope that you make prudent judgement by considering this.

Best Regards,

Afforbieda H. Yoshida

Akira and Hatsuko Yoshida

1573 Rolling Ridge Rd.

Shelbyville, IN 46176